
Welcome to Our Parish! 

  

C H U R C H  O F  T H E  
 

MOST HOLY TRINITY  

7321 East State Road 67 · Bryant, IN 4 7326-9636 

TRINITY , INDIANA  

Served by the Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

Parish Pastor:  
  Father Kenneth G. Alt, C.PP.Sñaltkg5178@gmail.com 
 

Parish Secretary:  
  Betsy Minnichñsecretary@htcc1861.com 

Bookkeeper:  
  Bev Westgerdes 

Religious Education:  
  Linda Wellman, Director; Lori Jutte, Assistant Director  

Choir Director:  
  Agnes Schoch 
Organist:  
  Maria Knapschaefer, Katie Reier, Leah Muhlenkamp  

ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 

Mass Schedule: 
  Weekend Masses 
    Saturday, 7:30pm; Sunday, 7:30am, 9:30am 
  Daily Masses 
    MondayñTuesday, Thursday-Saturday 7:30am  
    (Rosary before am Masses); Wednesday  7:00pm 
  Eucharistic Adoration  
    Thursday, 8:00am-9:00am 

ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 
 

Confessions: 
  Saturday (After Morning Mass & Evening Mass) 
  Anytime by Request  
 

Baptism: Will be set up on an individual basis  
 

Marriage: Please contact Father at least 6 months prior  
  to intended date of wedding  
 

Parish Council Members:  
  Jason Rosenbeck (President), Scott Bruggeman,  
  Dale Evers, Anita Homan, Doug Muhlenkamp, Katie  
  Muhlenkamp, Kent Muhlenkamp, Laurie Muhlenkamp  
 

Bulletin: Please submit items for the bulletin to the  

  Parish Office in writing or email by Monday evening  
 

Missions: On the 1st Sunday of each month, a 2nd  
  collection is taken up to support needs of the South  
  American Missions in Peru served by the Missionaries  
  of the Precious Blood  

 Telephone:      260-997-6450 
 Website:      www.churchofthemostholytrinity.com  
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THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD  
 Saturday May 12 
  7:30 pm Alvin Muhlenkamp (Anniversary) 
 Sunday May 13 
  7:30 am Loren Fullenkamp  
  9:30 am Living and Deceased of the Parish 
 Monday May 14 St. Matthias, Apostle   
  7:30 am Bill Middendorf  
 Tuesday May 15 St. Isidore  
  7:30 am Loretta Welsch 
 Wednesday May 16 Easter Weekday  
  7:00 pm Delores Muhlenkamp 
 Thursday  May 17 Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Poor Souls 
 Friday  May 18 Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Edna Rose 
 Saturday May 19 Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Steve Braun 
PENTECOST SUNDAY 
  7:30 pm Alma Ranly 
 Sunday May 20 
  7:30 am Living and Deceased of the Parish  
  9:30 am Alvin Muhlenkamp 

MASS SCHEDULE 

UP & COMING  
20 May (Sunday)  
  Grad. Mass (Seniors/8th Grade)ñ9:30am 
  Senior Graduation Breakfastñ10:30am 
21 May (Monday)  
     CYO Survivor Preliminariesñ7:00pm 
18 June (Monday)  
     CYO Survivor Preliminariesñ7:00pm  

29 APRIL 2018 

SUNDAY 
 TOTAL éé $ 1,567.00 
 Envelopes éé $ 1,350.00 
 Loose éé $ 217.00 
 Envelope Average (30) éé $ 45.00 
 Overall Average (160) éé $ 9.79 
OTHER  
 Candles éé $ 66.00 
 Catholic Moment éé $ 22.00 
Recommended Weekly Contribution is $27.00  

PARISH SUPPORT 

ARE YOU INTERESTED é 
The parish is in need of a 4th grade teacher for next school year. The 
opening is available for one year only, as the current teacher will be 

returning for the 2019/2020 school year. If you would be interested in 
next year, please contact Linda Wellman. 

Thank you to everyone who signed up  
for Holy Trinity Summer Baseball!  

 

 The schedule is posted on the back table and is as follows:   
 

May 14 th      Practice at Trinity @  6:30pm  
May 21 st     Practice at Trinity @  6:30pm ( Picture Night Bring Camera )      
May 28 th      Practice at Trinity @  6:30pm ( Optional  ̧Memorial Day ) 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
June 4 th       Game at St. Anthony @  6:30pm ( Make -up Picture if needed ) 
June 11 th     Game at St. Anthony @  6:30pm  
June 18 th     Game at St. Anthony @  6:30pm  
June 25 th     Game at St. Anthony @  6:30pm  (Last Game  ̧Party Night! ) 
 

For those who do not have young children at home, 
come out in June and cheer on your parish baseball 

team! Any questions call Tom Dawson at 419 -733-1711.  

CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to Rilynn Rose, daughter of 

Trent and Kelsi Muhlenkamp, who was baptized 
here this past weekend.  

19 - 20  May 7:30 PM 7:30 AM 9:30 AM 

Servers Mitchell, Carter & Clark Wellman Gavin& Kendra Muhlenkamp/ Ryan Wellman Graduates 

Lectors Ed Schmit Linda Wellman Graduates 

Distributors    Ed Wellman Graduates 

Ushers Roger Wellman and Bill Schindler Charles Muhlenkamp/ Jay Muhlenkamp Graduates 

Gifts     Graduates 

Rosary     Graduates 

IN OUR PRAYERS 
Our deepest sympathies go out to Judy Bricher and her family in 
light of Johnõs recent death.  May God bless you.  Know that  

you are in our prayers.   

Health Issues? 
 

If you are having some serious health  
issues, anticipating major surgery, or are 
at µrisk¶ rom some of the realities of old 
age, Father Ken ought to be contacted to 
celebrate with you the Sacrament of the 

Sick.  This can be done after Mass  
sometime or it may also be done during 
a home visit.  Whenever parish members 

are in an area hospital for a particular 
period of time, please notify the parish 
office, so that Father Ken can make a 

pastoral visit if at all possible.  Given the 
privacy of information governing  

hospitals these days, it is up to the family 
to notify the Pastor about such needs or 

desires.  The pastoral care of the sick and 
the dying is a most important  

responsibility for Father Ken, but  
sometimes people do not make their 

needs or the needs of family members 
known to him.   Please note that if you wish to contact Father Alt via email, 

his new address is:  altkg5178@gmail.com  



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH  

Today  7:30/9:30 am   Parish Council Elections (All Masses)  

Monday 6:30 pm   Baseball Practice at Trinity  
  7:00 pm   Religious Education Committee Meeting  

 Tuesday     
 Wednesday             
 Thursday 8:00-9:00 am        Eucharistic Adoration   
 Friday  
 Saturday 8:15 am        Confessions 
   8:30 pm   Confessions 
Sunday 9:30 am   Graduation Mass for Seniors and 8th Grade Students  
  10:30 am   Senior Graduation Breakfast with Parents  
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The Musings of Our Pastor  
 

     Soaking in the wondrous sights and sounds of the world of nature outdoors is something I have relished for a good por-

tion of my lifetime.  The majesty and abiding presence of God, the Creator, is certainly revealed to me so vividly in and 

through the sights and sounds of the world of nature outdoors.  An inexpensive reliever of stress and an effective source of 

refreshment or renewal for me is easily found just by soaking in the wondrous sights and sounds of the world of nature 

outdoors, while taking a walk, by sitting on the porch, or by enjoying the weathered swing in the yard. 
 

     In this new year of 2018, as I make Holy Trinity Parish my "home in the country", I have created a sanctuary for a 

bunch of feathered friends in the front yard near my porch and swing.  Some feeders and water resources have been set up 

in a welcoming gesture for these "flighty" friends.  Shortly after Easter, a pair of cardinals were spotted in some bushes 

just outside my kitchen window, where I enjoy my 3 square meals each day.  With some degree of persistence, the male 

cardinal has been in the habit of flying up against the kitchen window for many weeks now.  Luckily, he doesn't have a lot 

of room to pick up speed, so he does not cause any harm to himself.  Apparently there is enough of a reflection in the win-

dow to cause him concern that another male cardinal may be seeking to lure his mate away from him.   
 

     Not long ago, I came into the office where Betsy Minnich, the Parish Secretary, was working and joyously reported 

that some colorful visitors were spotted in the front yard for the first time.  A pair of yellow finches flew in to check out 

the smorgasbord of feeders and to get a little snack.  A couple of days later, amidst some prayerful moments on the porch 

rocker, a bunch of yellow finches had finally discovered a unique feeder full of thistle seed.  It is designed just for the yel-

low finches, which are able to eat upside down, so the food ports are beneath the perches on the feeder.  The yellow finch-

es can dine without competition from the other birds in the yard.  They are such a delight to watch in the yard!   
3 

     The many feathered friends that hang around my yard these days do also provide a wonderful serenade of music from 

dawn until dusk, which is also a source of delight and refreshment to me.  For me, I tend to find lots of blessings in the 

simple things, in the simple pleasures of life.  I don't necessarily feel the urge to spend lots of money, time, or gas running 

off to paradise somewhere for rest, relaxation, or renewal.  With a good cup of coffee or tea, a prayer book or magazine, 

etc., I am quite content to head out to the porch rocker or yard swing to soak in the sights and sounds of the world of na-

ture right here at my "home in the country".  I can find suitable refreshment and relaxation or renewal in the magnificent 

works of God, our Creator, which we are able to behold in the world of nature outdoors.  To You, Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit be all honor and praise now and forever!  God bless you and have a wonderful week. 
 

Father Ken 

JUST A NOTEé 
The parish house, much like your own homes, can be bombarded by phone calls from telemarketers, etc., which 

can be annoying for all sorts of reasons.   Quite honestly, if there is no caller ID or a recognizable phone num-

ber, I simply may choose to ignore the calls and not waste my time with them.   If you call the office on any 

number of occasions and do not get an answer, please understand, first of all, that I do not sit in the office all 

day and waiting for calls.   Understand, too, that Betsy, our Parish Secretary, is not in the office everyday or all 

hours of the day.   Therefore, if you need to speak with me about some matters, please do me the favor of leav-

ing a name and a number on the answering machine.   Otherwise, I have no clue that you called or are in need of 

some assistance.   I do strive to respond to those calls in a prompt manner.   Another avenue, of course, is to 

drop me an e -mail.   That information is found on the front of the parish bulletin.   Thanks!   Father Ken  


